
 
 

On November 21, 2006 we, the body of Christ, lost a valuable member here on earth. 

Larry Dyer, Sr died at his home in Creola, Alabama. 

 

Larry was a loving husband, brother, father, grandfather, great-grandfather and dear 

friend to many, many people. 

 

Larry was the cornerstone of the Carolina Bible group having laid down the foundation 

almost 30 years ago in upstate South Carolina. He planted the seed of right divisional 

truth with Cecil McCurry and Carl Henson. 

 

He watched the seed grow, not only in size but in understanding. He saw this seed 

eventually grow into maturity, when he was able to witness two of his son-in-laws preach 

the Word rightly divided. 

 



Larry was a person of many words, however he would become humbly quiet when 

reflecting on the fact that he had come to the point in his life where he had children and 

grandchildren who had the eyes of their understanding enlightened and knew what is the 

hope of His calling and the riches of the glory of His inheritance. 

 

Larry was able to provide milk of the Word to the babes who desired it, while also 

supplying the strong meat to those of full age. 

 

We will miss his exciting preaching of the blood of Christ.  

We will miss his teaching, sometimes at the kitchen table until the wee hours of the 

morning.  

We will miss the fellowship and the laughs shared throughout the years. 

 

However, due to his boldness to speak the Word, many people, myself included, will not 

miss the appearing of our Lord and Savior Christ Jesus in glory. 

 

I heard Larry speak several times reflecting on what he would like to have as his epitaph 

after he died. It was short. It was simple. It was to the point. 

 

He Believed God. 

 

 

 

 


